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Italy – 17/23.02.2019 

Montenero di Bisaccia 

 

The first mobility of the project "European 

Citizens of Tomorrow" has been just concluded. 

The students from Macedonia, Portugal, Romania 

and Turkey have attended the first meeting in 

Montenero di Bisaccia, where, together with their 

Italian hosting partner, have practiced science 

activities created to accomplish the visual learning 

style. 

 

In a joyful atmosphere, the students from 11 to 16 

years old, have spent a week in Montenero di 

Bisaccia, welcomed by our organization staff: Mrs 

Paola Giordano, Mrs Stefania Del Nero, Mrs 

Alberta Sciarretta, Mr Roberto Tete, who have 

worked hard for preparing their arrival and then 

all days for the project meetings and the future 

development of the project. On the first day the 

official opening ceremony. All the partners’ 

schools have presented their delegations, showing 

images from their countries and schools. The city 

Mayor, Mr. Nicola Travaglini received all the 

teachers in the City Hall and in the afternoon  

addressed  the greetings of all the local 

community. The headmaster, Mrs Patrizia Ancora  

introduced Montenero School, together with the 

project coordinator, Mrs Paola Giordano. The 

event was closed by a short live musical 

performance of all the music teachers of the 

school who played a medley of  movie  

soundtracks by Rota, Piovani and Morricone. At 

night all the local community  welcomed the hosts 

with an international dinner with all the 

traditional local dishes and where the hosts  

offered theirs. 

 

 
 

 

In the following days all the delegations were 

involved in the project meeting as well as in the 

science activities but a long time has been 

dedicated to cultural excursions:  "calanchi" and 

the old city centre of Montenero,  Vasto,  Agnone 

and  Termoli. The meeting ended on Friday the 

22nd with a farewell lunch, with the participation 

of all the school community and the delivery of the 

certificates of participation. 

On Saturday the 23rd all the delegations left our 

town to go back home leaving the sadness of a 

farewell but the huge satisfaction that such an 

experience has given everyone. 

 

See you in Macedonia 

 

 

 

 

 


